Minutes – April 23, 2013

Executive Committee of the Sustainable Future Section

April 23, 2013, 9:30 AM to 11:00 AM

Stoel Rives, 900 SW Fifth Avenue, Suite 2600, Portland

Guests: Dan Prince, Ryan Vanden Brink, Diane Lloyd (Oregon DoJ)

EC Members: Jim Kennedy, Janna Aginsky, Rod Wegener, Michelle Slater, Robin Seifried, Anne McQuesten, Jennifer Gates, Bobby Mauger, Micah Steinhilb, Dick Roy, Dallas DeLuca

Excused: Diane Henkels (present by phone for part of meeting)

Budget Report and Discussion
Robin Seifried reported that the section has a projected positive balance based on estimated expenses for the year.  The EC discussed additional needs, such as ads for the awards and partners program.  If a positive balance becomes more certain, some members voiced support for putting on a "blockbuster" CLE and/or hiring technical assistance for the newsletter.
Membership and Outreach
Robin reported that the Bar’s records reflect section membership of 267 members as of March 2013; the bar’s website has 271. The section has not yet not caught up to 2012 maximum membership numbers.  Robin will circulate the list of lost members and EC members should volunteer to call them about re-joining.

Visits to firms by Dick and Jim for membership solicitation is still in the planning stage.

Program Committee: Report and Discussion
Dick Roy reported on the vision of the Program Committee and 2013 programs to date.  He prepared a report and discussed programs currently being prepared or under consideration.

Dallas DeLuca inquired about public trust climate change litigation.  Dick reported that the Oregon claim by the CBD was dismissed. A similar claim in New Mexico survived an initial motion to dismiss.  A CLE program is on hold.

The committee discussed a potential program on insurance and climate change, based on information provided by Diane at the last meeting.  Jen will re-circulate that information and the program committee will look into it.

Diane Lloyd recommended speakers for a sharing economy CLE - Micah is in touch with them. She also reported that a program that was successful at DoJ involved various internal speakers on waste, landfills, etc. as to the State’s sustainability efforts in various  operations.

Ryan Vanden Brink recommended a program on water resources management policy or legal changes, based on a couple bills that would drive water efficiency programs.

Dallas will check on costs of videotaping a CLE to post on our website and present a report at the next meeting.

Dan Prince recommended a CLE on sustainable purchasing.  The EC discussed possible speakers and specific topics.

Recognition and Awards:  Report and Discussion
The EC needs to bring in new Partners in Sustainability – the Awards committee needs to decide how to do that and whether to have a cut off on submitting applications. Jennifer will evaluate what ads or announcements are required for the Partners program and let Robin know for budget purposes.  Diane Lloyd talked about DoJ's efforts to meet the Partners criteria as guidance for considering criteria changes in 2013-14.

Jim Kennedy suggested that the Executive Committee consider extending the Partners Program to individual lawyers or adapt it for use with respect to an attorney’s personal rather than professional activities.

Law Firm Leadership Award: Jennifer Gates will send out the schedule for applications, decision, and award event for the 2013 award.  The Awards committee will discuss presentation of award and whether to have a celebration and, if so, how it should be organized.

Michelle will look into ways to institutionalize involvement by the Sustainable Future Section in the Oregon State Bar’s selection of an individual to receive the President’s Sustainability Award to ensure future coordination with the Section’s law firm award.

Michelle received and will to Dick Roy a notice for applications for an ABA Award for a program of the year on environment, energy and resources issues that includes sustainability.  The program committee will evaluate whether we can put together an application.

Land Trust Program, OSB Carbon Footprint: Update

Diane was excused but sent out a report via e-mail. Diane commented by phone on the Bar’s efforts to create pro bono land trust opportunities (through a pool of volunteer attorneys), which the EC has discussed at prior meetings. Attorneys Paul Majkut and Nancy Duncrack have brought this to the Section’s attention and are leading this pro bono land trust program toward implementation. Recently, they secured the support of the newly formed Coalition of Oregon Land Trusts and they continue to work with the Bar. Janna Aginsky and Diane are assisting with this.
Legislative Session Report 

Diane provided a report via e-mail, available at: http://billtracking2013.homestead.com/files/Reports/Sustainability_Report.pdf

Time for Public Comment 

Dick Roy asked Diane Lloyd about DoJ's level of excitement about and ongoing commitment to sustainability.

Ryan Vanden Brink spoke about his legal department’s efforts, including putting an sustainability addendum on the company's operating agreement. The legal department’s efforts impacted the rest of the company.

Jennifer Gates described the current study groups and encouraged visitors to join.  Jennifer recommended that the Animal Law Partnership study group consider contacting Adam Adkin, who has expressed interest in becoming involved in the section.

The meeting adjourned at 11:00.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday May 21, 2013 at 9:30 at Stoel Rives

